
The rainy season has finally come to 
Thailand! Thailand and Burma had been 
going through an unusual drought. It seems 
the moment we stepped on the plane back to 
the U.S., the rains started! That is good news 
for us as we planted a fairly large garden by 
our home, our lot is quite large. The garden 
should be ready to help feed our students, in 
the fall. 

As for the students, we were sincerely blessed 
by the quality of students that we had this 
past spring. We were blessed by the work 
effort they put into the classes as well as the 
practical work outside of the classroom. Our 
goal for these students is that we, “preach Him, 

warning every man and teaching every man in all 

wisdom, that we may present every man perfect in 

Christ Jesus. To this end we labor, striving 

according to His working which works in me 

mightily.” (Colossians 1:28). 

All of this takes time, patience, energy, and 
money and, all of this is limited but we 

believe God will give us the knowledge and 
the wisdom to build up these leaders. Most 
of the time, we operated on a bicycle and a 
motorbike, but God is good, and someone 
from Thailand gave us a small pickup (1994 
Toyota Hilex) to use for the ministry. Believe 
with us to focus on the most important items 
and prioritize correctly. We consider this an 
honor to minister to His children and to 
work for the Lord and train them up in the 
faith. My wife, brother-in-law, 
sisters-in-laws and my father and 
mother-in-law have been a great help to me 
in this, and we are grateful that we can work 
together. 

We held seminars with Peter and Colleen 
Jackson and Dr. Al Purvis and Dr. Ron 
Denotter.

On the Burma side of the border, we have 
continued to work on the land as the money 
has come in. We have completely leveled the 
land and put in temporary water drainage for 
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the rainy season. Permanent water drainage may 
not be done until the government decides to put 
in a more permanent road to the village. There is 
lots of infrastructure that needs to be in place so 
some of our planning will fall in line as the roads 
around our land become a little more permanent. 

Some of the future plans for the property include 
a home for children from very poor villages. 
Most of the children live in very poor conditions 
and their education is very limited (I will have 
more on this in the near future). Our property is 
close to one of the major cities and this will benefit these children’s education. We also have plans for a 
training center to help raise up Godly ministers for the Burmese nation (now called Myanmar). Burma 
needs Godly leaders and we believe God has anointed us to be part of what He is doing in Burma. If you 
have any interest of coming and helping us – whether it be a seminar or teaching at the training center or 
some kind of medical outreach – let us know. As of now, we do the leadership training on the Thai side of 
the border, but we can still do outreach on the Burma side of the border. 

We want to say thank you to all who have believed in us through prayer and finances – we are very grateful 
for you! You can see us on our blog at www.myschueys.blogspot.com 
  

“ All Scripture is given 
by inspiration of God, 
and is prof itable for 
doctrine, for reproof, 

for correction, for 
instruction in 

righteousness, that 
the man of God may 

be complete, 
thoroughly equipped 
for every good work.”
II Timothy 3:16-17
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